
The post office in 

Cannelton has been in 

service since 1844 

when the present city 

name was adopted. 
 

     Cruise in for Christ Car, 

      Truck and Bike Show, 

      Cornhole Tournament 

       & Pie-Eating Contest 

         October 14, 2023 

Email:  

marknorthener@gmail.com 

 

   Cannelton Monster Mash            

          Truck & Treat 

       October 28, 2023 

Email: 

marknorthener@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
 

Visit us at www.renewcannelton.org to support, become a volunteer and grow our community.  If 

you would like to attend one of our meetings, call 812-719-2756 to get the date, time and place. 

AUGUST 2023                

                                                                                                                                        
                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
                 
  
 
 
                     
                                                                             

 
   
                                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             
             
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                         
   
                                                                                                                                                                  
                                                                              
 

The Cannelton Chronicle 
Renew Cannelton’s Official Newsletter 

Did You Know? 
 

 
Carolyn M. Barr 
Barbara B. Beard 

Brenda Bryant 
Dottie Howell 
Beverly Joyal 

Mike Kopp 
Mona Leitner 

Our Board 
 

  A 501(c)3 Non-Profit Organization 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      Exciting News! 

We are always looking for 
dedicated volunteers willing 

to assist in preserving the 
older, historic structures that 

set Cannelton apart from 
other communities.  Join us 

by visiting 
renewcannelton.org.

 

Join Us 
 

After several months of discussion, the City of Cannelton has given  
Renew Cannelton permission to paint our proposed mural on a portion 

of the floodwall at the intersection of Washington and First Streets. 
It is our desire to eventually extend the mural along the entire 

downtown. 

 
The mural was designed by our own Greg Harris and replicates the 
sandstone used in construction of many of our historic structures. 

 

Upcoming Events 
 


